
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT 
A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

Filing of a Notice oflntent to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration in compliance with Section 15072 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). 

Project Title: City of Pico Rivera Regional Bikeways Project 

NIA Christina Foulkes 
State Clearinghouse Number Lead Agency Contact Person 

(562) 801-4332 
Telephone Number 

Project Location: The project area includes Mines Avenue from Paramount Boulevard to the San Gabriel 
River, Dunlap Crossing Road from Norwalk Boulevard to the San Gabriel River and a segment of the San 
Gabriel River, located 2,600 ft. north of Mines Avenue. 

Project Description: The proposed project involves the construction of a Class IV Bikeway and associated 
road improvements to Mines A venue, reconstruction and restriping of a Class II Bikeway and Class 1 Bikeway 
along Dunlap Crossing Road and construction of a bicycle/pedestrian bridge over the San Gabriel River. 

The Initial Study prepared for the proposed project identifies environmental factors which could be potentially 
affected. However, with the inclusion of certain mitigation measures, which lessened potential adverse effects 
to a level of less than significant, the project was determined to not to have a significant effect on the 
environment. Therefore, a Mitigated Negative Declaration has been prepared. 

The project site is not included on a list of hazardous materials facilities, hazardous waste properties, or 
hazardous waste disposal sites enumerated under Section 65962.5 of the California Government Code (Cortese 
List). 

This is to notify the public and interested parties of the City of Pico Rivera's intent to adopt a Mitigated 
Negative Declaration for the proposed project. Public comments will be received by the City of Pico Rivera 
Community and Economic Development Department during the 30-day mandatory public review period, 
which will begin on May 14, 2019 and end on June 12, 2019. A community meeting will be held on May 16, 
2019 from 6 pm to 8 pm and on May 30, 2019 from 6 pm to 8 pm to discuss the project. The community 
meeting will be at the Rivera Park Auditorium at 9530 Shade Lane, Pico Rivera, CA 90660. 

Copies of all relevant material including the project specifications and Mitigated Negative Declaration will be 
available to the general-public for review in the Community and Economic Development Department at City 
Hall, 6615 Passons Boulevard, Pico Rivera, California, 90660. 

Principal Planner 
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